 Honeywell Retiree Club Board Meeting Minutes 

January 3, 2012

Meeting was called to order by Shirley Krieger at 1:00pm.   

Those present were: 

	Don Peeples, Shirley Krieger, Harry Heller, Nadine Arney, John Kopala

	Tom Turner, Barbara Rippstein, Victor Fragnito, Russ Henzel, Jane Bilyeu,  

	Francis Cartwright . From GE Retiree Club: Glenn Forman, John Thiel.


Absent was Jim Scarlett

Our next meeting will be Tuesday, February 7th at Barros Pizza, 15440 North 7th Street #13, Phoenix on 7th Street North of Thunderbird Road.  Their number(602) 863-3888

A motion to approve December meeting minutes was made by Barbara Rippstein and seconded by Vic Fragnito, all board agreed.   

Treasurer’s Report

Tom presented copies of the expenses and income for month of December with a year to date loss of $1889.73. Some Certificates of Deposit were moved to accounts with a higher return rate.  Harry Heller made a motion to approve the report, Vic Fragnito seconded the motion and the board approved.   

Electronic Tools

Russ presented the website traffic showing two spikes in December for page views and total visits.  

Bridge Publication Status

John took the information and updates for the February Bridge and ready it for distribution.  More pictures from the Christmas Dinner & Dance will be included.

Membership Report 

There are currently 697 active members in the HRC. Ninety-six were dropped due to non-payment of dues.

No new subscriptions to the Bridge.

New retirees will remain on the mailing list for 3 months to be given a chance to join the HRC.  

Programs and Event Status

January 25

AZ Broadway Theatre


January 27

AZ Science Center
Vic:  22 Minimum has been reached and more may attend by meeting Vic at the entrance.

February 14

Turf Paradise

Harry:  30 people signed up so far.

February 21

Fraud/ID Theft
Nadine:  18 people signed up so far

March 10

Cruise to Hawaii
Barbara:  A bus will be available for any cruisers who wish to be bused over the morning of the cruise.

March 28

Spring Pot Luck
Mary will be asked to chair.

March TBD

Spring Training Game   Fred Bauer of SRC

April 26

Annual Meeting
Jane: Tim Mahoney will attend.

October  TBD

Oktoberfest

December TBD
Christmas Dinner or Luncheon





Scholarships 

Tom Turner reported that scholarships were paid out.  No money has been received from Garrett Retiree Club yet.  Jim Scarlett will be asked to verify web links and list award winners.

Old Business

Potential board members for next year are: Judy Edmonds, Dave Kresl, Matilda Pineschi, Kaye Eibeck, and Pat Golic.  Biographies will be needed by February and the ballots prepared in March forApril distribution.  Ibis Valles agreed to run for Vice-President and Frances Cartwright agreed to run for Treasurer.  Four more directors and a President are needed for next year.  New officers should be on board in May.

Next year’s Christmas Dinner or Luncheon:  There was a discussion of costs, subsidies, and locations.  A committee made up of Ibis Valles, Nadine Arney, and Barbara Rippstein will research other locations and opportunities.

New Business 

Volunteering:  Opportunities to volunteer  will be advertised in the Bridge.  

GE Club/Potential Merger:  Glenn Forman and John Thiel attended the meeting from the GE Retiree Club, which is primarily a social club.  Don Peeples and Frances Cartwright will chair a committee to pursue opportunities for merging this club with the HRC.  The by-laws were reviewed regarding memberships.  GE currently has 118 members.  John Thiel will send a copy of the GE bylaws to Shirley for distribution.  GE members reported that their annual dues are $5.  They do not have a newsletter.

There was a discussion regarding the relationships (and crossovers) between Sperry, Honeywell, Garrett, and Allied Signal groups and the financials of each group.   Glenn and John will take the issues to the GE Club for discussion.

Motion was made to adjourn by Harry Heller and seconded by Tom Turner.  Meeting was adjourned at 2:30 pm
Respectfully Submitted

Nadine Arney
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